Present were Selectmen Dodge, Olson, Mansfield and secretary.

- 6:30 Selectmen met with Town Counsel, David Nixon to discuss Article #5 (purchase of land across from Town Landfill). They also questioned if the voting polls had to be open for a period of one (1) hour after each ballot vote. Selectmen and David Nixon agreed that was the proper procedure to follow.
- 8:00 Gravel hearing for New Boston Land Co. to change their hours to include Saturdays. Present at the hearing was John and Herbert Scott and Harold Strong. No abutters attended. They would like Sat. hours to be able to serve New Boston residents and finish projects that were started during the week.
- 8:30 Harold Strong wanted to know if the Selectmen thought it would be a good idea to hire an engineer for all sub-division. The engineer fees would be paid by the developer.
- 9:00 Lee Murray came in with price information on graders.
- 9:15 Dennis Richards, of Locke Office Products was in to give the Selectmen a quote on a Canon copier.
- 9:30 Kathy Kubit, of A. B. Dick Products gave us a quoto for a new copier.

Selectmen reviewed weekly mail and signed checks.

Meeting adjourned Respectfully submitted Linda L. Sizemore

. P